

Dear Mums and Dads

Not long now to the summer holiday. All staff are working hard to 'fit everything in' before we finish school. Let's hope that the sun keeps shining until the end of term!

Risca University (Reception to Yr 6)

As usual we will be holding our Risca
University week, on the week beginning 9 July. Pupils will have the opportunity to
choose a 'University Course' for the week and work with a range of children from
different classes. Look out for the 'application forms' which will be coming home soon.
And look out on Twitter for the updates of the courses as the week progresses.

Healthy Schools Week

The last week of school will be a Healthy Schools week.

We have a range of lovely activities ready for the children and also we will be incorporating our Sports Day into our Healthy Schools Week. Don't forget that on sports day we ask that children wear a t-shirt the same colour as their school house.

On that note the office staff will be re-ordering coloured t-shirts for next year soon.

Look out for the order form which will be sent home soon. Please be aware that we only order coloured house t-shirts once a year.

End of the day We are still concerned that pupils and younger siblings are playing with our equipment at the end of the day. This is causing damage to our outdoor environment and additionally resources are going missing. This is having an adverse effect on our pupils learning. Please do not allow your children to play or climb on our resources at the beginning or the end of the day. I am sure that you will agree that it is important that we look after all of our resources at these times of tight budgets.

<u>School Uniform</u> Many thanks to all of you who continue to send in your children dressed beautifully. We continue to award uniform stickers for pupils who are well dressed. Just a quick reminder that leggings are not a part of our school uniform. We would be grateful if leggings are not worn. Also just a quick reminder that school uniform is black shoes and not trainers. Many thanks for your support we love seeing the children looking so smart every day.





<u>Transition Day</u> Our transition day this year is Wednesday 27 June. On this day our Yr 6 pupils will move to their chosen secondary school, and our pupils will meet their teacher for next year. We also have a little treat planned for the children on transition day, which I am sure they will enjoy.

<u>Pupil Reports</u> Teachers are currently preparing end of year reports for all children. Look out for them. They will be sent out on Friday 13 July.

<u>Lost Property</u> This will be on the stage on Monday 18 June for you to come and look at so please come along.

<u>Scholastic Book Fair</u> The books will be on sale Tuesday 19 to Thursday 21st at break times and after school.

Dates for your Diary (Please note that there some alterations to the dates but these are the final ones)

June

- 18 Scholastic Book fair week
- 22 Yr1 / 2 class assembly 9.30
- 25 New Intake meeting 5.00
- 27 Transition Day
- 28 Year 3 class assembly 9.30
- 29 Daisy Day -wear daisy clothes or something to make you smile for £1.00 contribution.

July

- 9 Risca University week
- 12 Yr 6 Leavers Party
- 16 Healthy week
- 16 Sports day Baths Field
- 17 Sports Day reserve
- 18 Parents consultations
- 19 Yr 6 trip to Celtic Manor
- 19 Leavers Concert 6.00

School Finishes at 1.30 on Friday 20 July Reopens on Tuesday 4 September

Yours sincerely

J Arthur (Mrs) Head Teacher